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Intelligence

Rabobank sees strong outlook for
aquaculture amid Covid recovery

4 February 2022

By James Wright

Ecuador cementing its status as a dominant shrimp
supplier; overall prices should remain high
Demand for aquaculture products worldwide should be strong as 2022 progresses, pending economic
recovery from the global COVID-19 pandemic, according to a new report from world-leading food and
agribusiness analysts at Rabobank.

In its latest report (https://research.rabobank.com/far/en/sectors/animal-protein/global-aquaculture-
update-1H-2022.html), “Global Aquaculture Update 1H 2022: Strong Demand Driven by Covid
Recovery,” Rabobank outlined a scenario of high farmgate prices for salmon and shrimp and relatively
�at feed costs, with cooling demand for �shmeal and more competitive soybean meal prices.

“We do see a strong price environment for key seafood species, especially salmon and depending on
the supply growth, possibly shrimp too,” Gorjan Nikolik, senior seafood analyst at Rabobank, told the
Advocate. “But at the moment there are few indicators that feed prices and other costs will decline in
2022.”

Farmed Atlantic salmon supplies will be tight, with only a minimal production increase (1 to 2 percent)
expected from Norway. The major factor in Chile will continue to be harmful algal blooms (HABs),
which have caused increased mortalities on farms. Chile’s salmon sector should see production decline

(https://www.globalseafood.org)
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again this year, which was already down 9.2 percent from 2020 to 2021.

(https://f3meeting.com/webinars/#upcoming)

The constrained supply picture, therefore, “supports multi-year high prices, given the expected good
demand.” Salmon is a “Covid winner,” the report concluded, with at-home consumption on the rise
during the pandemic. While this trend may cool a bit if foodservice returns in force, Nikolik expects at-
home consumption to remain “well above pre-pandemic levels.” This is despite high prices, which are
expected to remain at or above the highest levels seen since 2016.

Shrimp supplies appear to be ascending, with growth coming from world leaders India and Ecuador.
After record-high production in 2021, Ecuador’s shrimp sector should grow again in 2022 after reaching
1 million metric tons (MT) of production in 2021.

Pending the degree of a global Covid recovery, a leading food and agribusiness analyst at Rabobank
says aquaculture is in a strong position. Adobe stock image.
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“This is a big topic and the success today is part of a 20-year trend,” said Nikolik. Four major factors are
leading to Ecuador’s shrimp surge, including a unique high-performance and low-density model; large
companies operating on land they acquired 20 or 30 years ago, access to capital, and the ability to
pivot in global markets; the perfect climate for farming shrimp; and logistical advantages with
proximity to both key markets.
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